

**St Roch's Secondary School  
Parent Council Meeting  
Tuesday 8 March 2016**

Sederent: B Hewitt, A Simpson, J McLaughlin, S Stone, M Chambers, M Bulman, W Jones, MA Bowers, S Fulton, R McKellar, Baillie A Stewart

Apologies: C Gardiner, F Delury, T Donnelly, B Clarkson, S Daly, C Leahy, M Mulligan, A Lynch

<b>1. Welcomes</b>	Welcome and apologies.	
<b>2. Pitch Legacy</b>	<p>Welcome Baillie Alan Stewart to discuss pitch legacy. All conversations should remain <b>PRIVATE &amp; CONFIDENTIAL</b></p> <p>Alan facilitated a meeting with Liz Cameron and B Hewitt to discuss the issue further, the meeting was by all means positive. LC has confirmed she will attend one of the PC's future meetings. A number of different developments taking place in Royston area.</p> <p>Discussed Sighthill campus and the possibility of monies being available to support our cause however this cannot be confirmed at the minute. Further discussions to take place at the end of March. BH will attend a further meeting with Baillie Stewart</p>	
<b>3. Previous Minutes</b>	Minutes Agreed	
<b>4. Matters Arising</b>	<p>Blazers: - Issue with the piping in that if we prefer the same piping as we have now, we no longer have the choice of 2 styles. The benefits to the school and parents when purchasing is important therefore the group agreed to stay with Academy and the more fitted style blazer</p> <p>Constitution: - Group to send any changes to AS who will amend and distribute</p> <p>Parent Council Notice Board has now been updated</p> <p>Broomfield Care Home links with school re-established</p> <p>St Vincent De Paul links re-established</p> <p>Reminder Education Budget Meeting Monday 14<sup>th</sup> March is any member can attend. Takes place in City Chambers</p> <p>Mathematics Working Group questionnaire – reminder to group to take part</p>	
<b>5. HT Update</b>	Details attached	
<b>6. Parish Update</b>	<p>Father Thaddeus settling in very well</p> <p>1st Reconciliation Thursday 10 March at 7pm</p> <p>St Rochs Lenten Friday 18 March at 7pm</p> <p>1<sup>st</sup> Holy Communion Saturday 11 June – no time as yet</p> <p>After 9:00 and 11:45 mass on a Sunday the church have opened a Café with hot rolls available</p> <p>Food bank exchange continuing to do well</p> <p>Carpet Bowls on Friday evenings</p> <p>Hall being well utilised</p>	
<b>7. Treasury Report</b>	Donation from Pensioners at Christmas Lunch of £52 now banked Easy Fundraising £19	

	<p>Balance £1109.46</p> <p>JM wished to thank Maureen Mulligan for her hard work in maintaining the books</p>	
<b>8. Funding Update</b>	<p>Area Budget Committee deferred our application for funding of Costa Rica trip until their next meeting on 23 May. They had 4 additional questions prior to making a decision</p> <p>Commonweal Fund application for Grease production: - meeting takes place 9 March. Applied for £500</p> <p>Group will decide on their donation to the Grease show once Commonweal decision is made</p> <p>School to receive £10,000 from Big Lottery for Stage Lighting</p>	
<b>8. AOB</b>	<p>Minutes of meetings to be added to school website – SS to send on for upload</p> <p>Annual Report: - group need to generate. AS to review samples for ideas</p>	
	<p>Next meeting Tuesday 19 April at 6:45</p> <p>David McEwan has advised he can probably make this meeting</p>	